

November 8, 2012

Memorandum

To:
Michael Grebe, Lyn Zigman
Cc:
Cynthia K. Friauf

From:
Mandy Hess

Date:
November 8, 2012
Re:
IRS Tax Audits and 50% Limitation Rule
Based on recent IRS audits, one issue identified was that some Foundations have not been subjecting the meals and entertainment expenses to the 50% limitation rule.  This rule allows taxpayers to deduct only 50% of the expenses incurred for meals and entertainment, for calculating income tax.  The IRS imposed the 50% limitation rule on the expenses allocated for calculating excise tax as well as the distributions for charitable purposes.  This resulted in additional excise taxes due and a decrease in excess distribution carryover amounts.

We’ve reviewed the IRS guidelines and determined that only the meals and entertainment expenses for employee activities (the benefit must be primarily for employees that are not highly compensated) are 100% deductible.  This means that all of the meals and entertainment expenses incurred during staff and director travel and local meetings are subject to the 50% limitation.  We also determined that club dues are not deductible.  Attached is a list of typical expenses incurred by the Foundation and their respective percentages allowable.

We are reviewing the meals and entertainment expenses incurred during 2011 and will incorporate the 50% limitation rule for the tax return we’ll be filing on November 15, 2012.
In order to comply with this rule going forward, staff and directors will need to be diligent in recording all personal and business meals on the appropriate lines on the Travel and Expense Reimbursement Form.  It is not a major issue but sometimes the meals are included on the hotel/lodging line if the charge was included on the hotel bill.  This is usually caught during the review process and corrected but a reminder would be good to ensure all expenses are recording in the proper categories.
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